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From the Deanôs Desk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My cherished friends, 

There have been many questions, comments and 
concerns lately about the state of spiritual care in 
our provincial healthcare system.  Many of you 
will know that over the last year, sweeping deci-
sions were made to cut funding to a number of 
provincial programs in education, social services, 
and health care.  One of those programs was 
Spiritual Care. As such, the process for receiving 
Spiritual Care in our hospitals has changed drasti-
cally. 

How it used to work: 

Spiritual Care had a staffed and fully funded of-
fice, with a chaplain or chaplains at each hospital.  
These chaplains provided spiritual care for any 
who requested it, either through a visit, prayerful 
support, or sometimes by contacting a clergy per-
son for a patient to arrange for care to be given.  
The other important role the spiritual care offices 
fulfilled was that of list keeping.  At the time of 
entry into the hospital, there would have been the 
opportunity for someone to declare a denomina-
tion on their admitting forms.  That information 
was then taken and transferred onto a daily list, 
organised by denomination and available to the 
clergy who would be visiting, and housed in the 
Spiritual Care offices at each hospital.  This sys-
tem was not perfect, and in fact worked at its best  

when supplemented by people or their families 
letting clergy know that someone was in hospital 
and would like to be visited.  However, this system 
of lists and onsite chaplaincy was lost in the latest 
budget cuts, and we find ourselves playing catch 
up in providing for pastoral care. 

How it works now: 

There are no longer lists kept, as there are no 
Spiritual Care offices or staff to do so.  This 
means, quite simply, that the onus is on the patient 
and their loved ones to alert clergy and pastoral 
visitors when someone is in the hospital.  It is the 
commitment of St. Paulõs Cathedral to provide the 
best pastoral care we can.  However, if we donõt 
know someone is in the hospital, we have no 
means of effectively doing so.  Therefore if you or 
someone you love is going to be or is in the hospi-
tal and would like a visit, please assume that we 
donõt know.  When we know more, we can pro-
vide better care. 

 

In peace and love, 

 

 

 

The Very Reverend) Mike Sinclair 

Dean and Rector 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This past summer, St. Paulõs Cathedral took part in 
òDoors Open Regina.ó Organized by the Regina 
Downtown Business Improvement District, part-
nering with Heritage Regina and the Regina Civic 
Museum, this provided an opportunity for the pub-
lic to visit nine heritage buildings in our cityõs 
downtown.  Margaret Hammond arranged the visit 
of the Cathedral buildings and Deacon Winna and 
I served as tour guides. 

We were struck by the obvious interest of the visi-
tors, not only in the heritage building itself but in 
what took place there.  Accustomed as we are to 
worshipping in this church, we often forget that St. 
Paulõs is one of the oldest buildings in Regina.  The 
nave was built in 1894 ð only the RCMP Chapel, 
Government House and the Territorial Building 
are older ð and the transepts and chancel were 
added in 1906.    A display of some of our vest-
ments and an explanation of how the chancel can 
be adapted to varied forms of liturgy elicited ques-
tions about worship and the role of the Cathedral.  
We are evidently a spiritual as well as an architec-
tural asset to our city. 

Generations of parishioners have lovingly cared for 
the Cathedral and contributed to its maintenance 
and expansion, in recent decades the remodelling 
of the chancel in the 1980s and 90s, the columbar-
ium in 1993, the Building in Faith campaign for the 
new hall opened in 2014, and most recently the . 

From the Editor  
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renovations to the 1949 chapel accomplished by Fr. 
Ed Dunfield and Ian Gliddon.  But occupying  a 
heritage building, while a privilege for us and a ser-
vice to the wider community, entails endless work 
and is costly.   Structural problems have now been 
indentified in the south-east part of the church ð 
the south transept and the chapel corner ð as 
shown by cracks in the walls inside and out.  To 
add to that, the lighting in the nave is abysmal and 
our outdoor sign is shabby.  These will all have to 
be dealt with, and that of course means raising 
funds, while we are still paying down the mortgage 
for Building on Faith. 

Now, the Christian community is found primarily 
among its members, not in buildings.   I for one 
consider the Anglican church in our part of the 
country to be encumbered by too many buildings  
and overly preoccupied with maintaining physical 
structures.   On the other hand, our tradition and 
practice presuppose dedicated space for gathering 
the faithful.  We rightly want this space to embody 
òthe beauty of holinessó and inspire our corporate 
worship.   In the case of St. Paulõs, the historic Ca-
thedral building and our role in the diocese and the 
community justify the effort and the expense.   This 
is very much part of our ongoing stewardship 
      

           (Canon) Michael Jackson      
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News From The Cathedral Lunch Program 

´Behind the Kitchen Door,µ Part 2 

In the last Epistle, òBehind the Kitchen Door ð 
Part 1,ó we looked at how we prepare for Cathe-
dral Lunch.  

Now itõs Lunch Day.  At 8:00am the back door to 
the kitchen is unlocked by the first volunteer on-
site, lights are turned on and the ventilation fan is 
switched to occupied. All the kitchen surfaces and 
dining hall tables are wiped over with a sanitizing 
solution for a clean fresh start.  Food, prepared the 
day before and refrigerated overnight, is placed in 
both ovens and on the stovetops to heat thor-
oughly for a 10:30am hot meal serving time. The 
menu for the day is posted on the outside door of 
the Cathedral and in the foyer for guests to view as 
they enter. 

Depending on their work area, more volunteers 
start to arrive from 8:30am onwards. On any given 
lunch day about twenty-five volunteers are needed 
to cover all tasks. These are drawn not only from 
the members of St. Paulõs, but also from other par-
ishes, local organizations, youth groups, student 
bodies and the community at large.  An inviting 
beverage and muffin table is prepared to welcome 
quests for the 9:30-10:30am coffee time when the 
Community Hall doors are opened. Two large cof-
fee urns are filled and tea is brewed, to be served 
with a variety of delicious homemade muffins. 

Breads and pastries, generously donated by the 
Rochdale branch of the Sherwood Co-operative 
Association, are transported to the dining hall for 
sorting. After the need for the dayõs lunch is filled, 
excess amounts will later be distributed to various 
community agencies. Juice boxes, granola bars, 
puddings, dry noodles, bananas and bottles of wa-
ter are gathered from the kitchen and taken into 
the foyer. Here in a production-line fashion, two 
hundred Bag Lunches To Go are filled. Sand-
wiches provided by the Marian Centre and deliv-
ered that morning are added to each bag. These 
bags, given to every guest, are intended to provide 
a meal for the following day when most agencies 
are closed. 

 

 

Back in the kitchen things are a-buzz, bread and 
rolls are being buttered, cheese is sliced, coleslaw 
salad is prepared and pastry platters are nicely 
arranged. 

At 10.30am sharp the lunch is ready to be served. 
The table, covered with a brightly colored plastic 
tablecloth, is stacked with disposable plates, 
bowls, cutlery and napkins. Four volunteers are 
in place to serve the long line-up of men, women 
and children with a much needed and most ap-
preciated meal along with a warm greeting and a 
friendly smile.  Food is served until 12 noon 
when the outside doors are officially closed. Up 
until that time, volunteers circulate through the 
dining hall offering dessert, usually ice cream and 
pastries, conversing with guests and in general 
trying to keep the dining area clean and tidy. 

Now itõs time to have ôall hands on deckõ for 
clean up. In the kitchen every pot, dish, bowl and 
utensil used is washed and put back in its place. 
Surfaces and stoves are wiped down and garbage 
and recyclable materials are taken out to their 
respective bin. In the dining hall all tables and 
chairs are sanitized and stacked away. At 
12:30pm the floor cleaning team of volunteers 
arrive. The foyer, dining hall and kitchen floors 
are first swept then washed. Area rugs are vac-
uumed. Any excess food is sorted for delivery to 
nearby agencies. These may include the Marian 
Centre, Canadian Mental Health, Y.W.C.A and 
Carmichael Outreach. 

When all works are finished the ventilation fan is 
switched to unoccupied, lights are turned off and 
the back door to the kitchen is locked.  Another 
Cathedral Lunch completed!  Stay tuned to hear 
in the next Epistle what other services Cathedral 
Lunch has to offer for our guests. 

   Susan Wahba 
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Recent Pastoral Services 

Baptisms   

October 1    Dallas Kadence-Mercedes Delorme, Aaliyah Ciara Hotomani (foster children of Helen Hermanus)  

October 8    Camron Michael Morley Crawford (great-grandson of Morris & Doris Lazecki) 

October 8    David Kaleo Gordon Percy Anderson (great-nephew of Arthur & Elaine Anderson)  

 

Weddings   

June 3  Noel Chevalier & Heather McKerracher 

June 24  Daniel McLellan & Pam O³Handley 

June 30  Jordon McNaughton & Elizabeth Wise (Officiant-Rev. Jason Bandura) 

October 10 Justin Sawka & Emily Boulilier 

 

Funerals  

October 27 Dr. John (Jack) Mollard 

 

Ed Dunfield Ordained Priest 

The Reverend Edward Dunfield was ordained to the priesthood by Bishop Rob Hardwick in the Ca-
thedral on May 31. Dean Mike Sinclair was concelebrant at the Eucharist with the Bishop and the new 
priest.  Rev. Pilar Gateman from Alberta was preacher, Deacon Winna Martin was deacon, her daugh-
ter Emilie Curley was sub-deacon, and Canon Michael Jackson was MC.  Cathedral parishioner Janet 
Craig read a lesson. Graeme, Claire, Mark and Zachariah were servers.  Ed has been licensed to the 
Cathedral by the Bishop as associate priest. 

Bishop Hardwick and clergy after the ordination of Ed Dunfield to the priesthood 
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William J.E. Rees (Bill) was described as òquiet and reserved but very generous, with a keen interest in 
his community, country and world affairsó. He started working in radio as a high school student in Re-
gina and went on to have a successful career in public relations. He was instrumental in forming the Re-
gina chapter of the Junior Chamber of Commerce and was an active volunteer at St. Paulõs Cathedral, 
serving on Vestry and various committees. Later, he moved to Edmonton. In both Regina and Edmon-
ton, he was an active volunteer in the YMCA for almost sixty years, as a youth leader, fundraiser and 
board member at the local and international levels.  

Bill died on February 3, 2017 and was buried in Regina. He left a very generous bequest to St. Paulõs. 
Vestry directed that part of the money should be used to pay the remaining balance in the Open portion 
of the mortgage prior to re-negotiation in August. For this, we are truly thankful. 

The accompanying BIF Treasurerõs report gives a complete picture of BIF financing to date. To be eligi-
ble for a tax receipt for 2017, donations must be received in the church office by December 29, 2017. 

Margaret Hammond 

Building in Faith  
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Canon Michael Jackson marks 40 years as a deacon 

On Trinity Sunday, June 11, Deacon Michael celebrated the 40th anniversary of his ordination to the di-
aconate at St. Paulõs Cathedral by his father, Archbishop Frederic Jackson, on June 5, 1977.  At the 10:30 
service, Canon Susan Page, deacon at St. Lukeõs Church and president of the Association of Anglican 
Deacons in Canada (AADC), announced that Michael was now the longest-serving deacon on the Angli-
can Church of Canada and had been awarded AADCõs Maylanne Maybee Award for outstanding service 
to the diaconate.  The award was presented at AADCõs triennial conference in Victoria at the end of July. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 In Victoria on July 30, holding the                                                                                                                         
MaylanneMaybee Award   

Bishop of Lichfield visits Cathedral 

On September 3, the Right Reverend Michael Ipgrave, Bishop of Lichfield ð our companion diocese 
in the Church of England ð was guest preacher at the Sunday morning Eucharist.   At the service, Cath-
erine Louise Pollard from the Diocese of Lichfield was commissioned as a òSt. Chadõs Volunteer.ó  
She is working at the Synod Office in Regina. 
 

From left to right:  Rev. Ed Dunfield, Archdeacon Catherine Harper, Dean 

Mike Sinclair, Deacon Winna Martin, Bishop Michael Ipgrave, Catherine 

Louise, and Archdeacon Dell Bornowsky 

Deacon Michael responding to Dean Mikeõs remarks af-
ter the June 11 service ð    Just before cake is served!                           
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Report from the Church School  

The young Anglicans of St. Paul's are off to a good 
start.  The division of our group into Seniors and 
Juniors is working well.  The Juniors enjoy stories, 
crafts, toys and companionship in the pretty orange 
room downstairs, and the seniors meet upstairs with 
notebooks (and occasionally Cheesies) in hand to 
discuss the gospels and Harry Potter.  Our idea of 
tying the gospel reading of the day to a reading 
from a book most of the seniors have already read 
continues to work well.  The young people enjoy 
having a significant role to play in our discussions 
and the teachers enjoy hearing the young people's  

News of the Servers 

thoughts and insights.    As always, we are grateful 
to Margaret Ball for giving us our history in pic-
tures.  It's a real gift. 

We are blessed with an amazing team of teachers. 
Val Harding, Robin Sinclair, Madeleine Bowen-Diaz 
and Lena Bowen-Diaz are leading the Juniors and 
Heather McKerracher, Hildy Bowen and Gail Bo-
wen are leading the discussions with the sen-
iors.  We are now gearing up for Advent and the 
joys of Christmas. Good times ahead! 

Gail Bowen   

Annually in the fall we see changes among the 
servers.  Former head server Adrian Chevalier 
has gone to Ontario for post-secondary education.  
We said farewell and thank you to Adrian for his 
good work and leadership at the Sunday service on 
August 6.  We are pleased that Graeme Henne-
berg has agreed to become head server; he was 
installed by Dean Sinclair on September 10.  
Madeleine and Lena Bowen-Diaz are now 
teaching Sunday School and Maeva Markesteyn 
has stepped down due to her busy schedule.  For-
tunately, all three have offered to help at special 
services. 

Gillian Engen, Mark Mydelski, Claire Henne-

berg and Shelby Henderson continue as senior 

servers.  Saleena Jackson, age 7ı, has retired as 

senior boat-girl and become a junior server, joining 

Ben Bowen-Bell, Zachariah Chase, Aaliyah 

Hotomani  and Dallas Delorme.   Maria Kara-

halios (now age 6) is Cathedral boat-girl. 

Dean Mike Sinclair installs Graeme Henneberg as 

head server on September 10. 

Senior servers Gillian Engen and Mark Mydelski 
with Deacon Michael and his granddaughter 
Saleena Jackson, new junior server, on Trinity 


